 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1ST. LUKE CATHOLIC MEN’S CLUB

GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING

Monday, June 21, 2010
Meeting was called to order at 7:32 p.m.
Opening Prayer led by Chaplain Nat Chavez.

Pledge of allegiance led by Don O’Brien
Immediately following the pledge of allegiance, Don O’Brien led the installation of new officers.  President David Keller gave a short address and expressed his gratitude.
Welcome new members & guests:

The following new members & guests were introduced: T. L. Allen is a 35 year parishioner and returning member.  Thomas Dupnick was also welcomed as a new member.

Monthly Birthday List:
Names of all those with June birthdays were read and those present were honored with a round of “Happy Birthday.”  The most senior member was T. L. Allen (age 91) and the youngest member was Ramon Davila (age 41).

Introduction of the cooking team:
Greg Shean and his crew, Gloria Shean, Rico Silvas, Gilbert Montez, Steve Kelly, Larry Ridder, Gilbert Ortiz and Russell Phillips,  were introduced and thanked for a well prepared and delicious meal of baby back ribs, cole slaw, sweet potatoes and bread pudding.

Minutes of the previous meeting:
The minutes of the May 17, 2010 SLMC General Membership Meeting were presented online by Secretary Mike Raign. The minutes were approved as presented.

Club Correspondence:
Secretary Mike Raign presented several pieces of mail which were made available for reading and are noted at the end of this report.

Treasurer’s Report:

The Treasurer’s report was presented by Treasurer Greg Shean and is attached hereto.  The financial report was approved as presented.  Greg reported that the upcoming meal will be steak or chicken served by Outback Steakhouse at the annual Benevolence Banquet.

Guest Speaker:
none.

President David Keller announced the appointment of new officers and presented a flowchart.

Reports of Appointed Officers:
•
Budget and Finance - Larry Ridder had no report.

•
Chaplain - Nat Chavez had no report.

•
Inventory Control - Rico Silvas announced that the main storage room needed to be moved offsite due to construction of the new gym.  Moving will take place on Saturday, June 26, 2010 between 8:00 a.m. and noon.  In addition, Rico listed the following which needed to be done: 1) move items from the Don Jungman room to an offsite location; linens were taken care of by BevCorp; 2) items in storage shed need to be moved; 3) move one refrigerator and freezer to the Don Jungman room, and look into giving one refrigerator and freezer to an organization supporting an orphanage; 4) move generator, sausage stuffer cage and liquor cabinet offsite; 5) keep spices, pots & pans, knives and ice chests in the Don Jungman room or the storage shed; keys to the offsite location will be kept to a minimum; and 6) budget storage costs as a WGD expense.

•
Procurement - Russell Phillips had no report.

•
Membership - Everett Elstak reported that there were four new members, 187 active members, 32 lifetime members, and 42 members requiring mailouts.

Reports of Standing Committees:
•
Communications - Peter Rangel had no report.

•
Webmaster - John Hardin reported that he has updated the website to include minutes of membership meetings dating back to 2004.  John also announced that GoDaddy.com is hosting our website.

•
Christian Services - Wallie Fields informed the club that Bob Ptacek passed away on May 20, 2010.  A memorial mass will be held on Wednesday, June 23, 2010 at 1:00 p.m.  Alfredo Avila added that Charlie Cilfone said he is doing well, even though he is not.  Members were asked to pray for Mr. Hickey and Mr. DeWinne.  Wallie said that he can be contacted at (210 695-9332, home; (210) 835-4881, cell; and wfields@satx.rr.com.

•
Entertainment - Wallie Fields reported that the SLMC Night at the Missions baseball game is scheduled on Saturday, June 26, 2010 at 7:05 p.m.  The Missions will play Midland, with fireworks following the game.  Forty people have pre-paid.  Box seats to a future game will be raffled.  There will be a tailgate party at 5:00 p.m.  The Wild Game Funds Distribution Dinner is scheduled on Monday, July 19, 2010 at 6:30 p.m. in the parish hall.  The price will increase to $10.  Andy from Outback Steakhouse needs a headcount by July 9.  RSVPs can be sent to wfields@satx.rr.com.
•
Public Relations - James Benavides will prepare an announcement of new officers for the church bulletin and other publications.  He will contact the church bulletin and Today’s Catholic to publicize the WGD Funds Distribution Dinner.  John will also arrange for signage at the WGD Funds Distribution Dinner.

•
Benevolence - Ralf Meneses provided a spreadsheet, attached hereto,  detailing the proposed distribution of WGD proceeds.  Committee members were: Ralf Meneses, Ben Olenick, Joe Pina, Larry Ridder, Duffy Bowen and RC Contreras.  The criteria used by the committee were: 1) help dire human needs first; 2) religious order requests; 3) private organizations; and 4) other requests.  Parish organizations received 45% of the funds, outside organizations received 40%, and SLMC received 15%.  All distributions were after deducting SLMC’s contribution to the capital campaign.  Total funds to be distributed were $21,212.04 to parish organizations and $18,855.15 to other organizations.  Following a motion by Matt Mora, which was seconded by Bill Groff, the proposed distribution was approved by the general membership without opposition.

•
Wild Game Dinner - Rico Silvas announced that Brett Ingram had been selected chairman of WGD table sales following the resignation of Alex Flores from the position.

Reports of Special Committees:
•
Scholarship - Alex Flores announced that six St. Luke Catholic School students each will be presented with a $750 scholarship to attend high school.  The committee included Nat Chavez and Bill Groff.

•
Audit - Bobby Margo announced that the Audit Committee report had been given to pasT-president Matt Mora.  Paul Beaver and Frank Farias were also members of the committee.

•
Lifetime - Terry Sparrow had no report (OCC).

Reports of Ad Hoc Committees:
•
Fiesta Booth - Rico Silvas reported that SLMC received a $2,005.32 check for the Fiesta Finale.  This represents total income of $5,861.99 minus expenses of $3,856.59.  Rico also thanked booth co-chairmen Robert Gonzales and Alfredo Avila.

•
Gym - Matt Mora reported that it appeared SLMC would get our requested square-footage, probably in a square footprint.  However, 400 square feet of storage is “out” and the club will need to find storage off campus.  The BBQ pits and Don Jungman Room are presently undecided.  Matt also announced that there will be a “kitchen summit” to discuss expansion of the cafeteria kitchen.

Unfinished Business:
none

New Business:

none

Announcements/ comments for the good of the club:
David reminded members seeking to make an announcement to visit with him before the meeting.

Raffle winners were Terry Sparrow, Lauren Brown, Joe Cooper, David Keller and Ike Eisenmenger.

Motion to Adjourn was made by Larry Dryer and seconded by Joe Pina.

Closing Prayer was led by Chaplain Nat Chavez.
Meeting adjourned at 9:05 p.m.
Correspondence:
